
 
 

Item Brief 
 
 

City of Burnet City Council 

Meeting Date  
 
January 14, 2025 
 
Agenda Item 
 
Discuss and consider action: Resolution No. R2025-04: E. Belaj 
 
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BURNET, TEXAS, 
SELECTING A PROPOSAL UNDER REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 2024-007; 
AWARDING A CONTRACT TO SAID PROPOSER AND AUTHORIZING THE CITY 
MANAGER TO EXECUTE THE CONTRACT ON BEHALF OF THE CITY 
 
Information  
 
The City Council had previously budgeted adequate funds to replace or rehabilitate the 
pumps and motors of the City’s groundwater well. The well system is currently 
operational; the project entails installing a new pump and rehabilitating the existing pumps 
and motors. 
 
Additionally, the bid included an item to evaluate the rehabilitation or replacement of the 
pumps and motor at the Main Street Water Plant. 
 
The City recently held a bid opening for this project on December 5, 2024 at 11:00 A.M., 
where three bids were received.   
 
Bids:  
Jurgensen Pumps offered the best value to the City with a bid of $76,770. The project 
was estimated to cost under $100,000, and the contractor is expected to complete all 
work by late spring 2025. The bids received were as follows: 
 

1. Global Total Services: $213,890 
2. Smith Pumps: $221,670 
3. Jurgensen Pump: $76,770 

 
(See Exhibit A for tabulated bids). 

 
There is a line-item bid of $5,000 to rehabilitate the existing pump and motors at these 
locations. This amount may change somewhat depending on the condition of the 
equipment upon inspected. If the City moves forward with the repairs, any excess costs 
will be managed through a change order. City staff recommends awarding the project at 
the bid price and including contingencies, ensuring that the total cost does not exceed 
$85,000. 



 
Qualification:  
City staff have determined that this company has successfully completed similar projects 
in Central Texas. The Council may accept staff's recommendation, reject all bids, or 
proceed with further evaluation. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
The total cost of this project will not exceed Eight-five thousand dollars ($85,000). The 
City has budgeted $250,000 for replacing various pumps and motors, most of which 
remains unused. 
 
Recommendation 
 
Staff recommends the approval of Resolution No. R2025-04 to award the contract to the 

recommended contractor, including any added bid alternates, in the amount presented. 


